




15. Wherever possible, the Department of Game, Fish and Parks (GF&P) recommends that tree
clearing be completed outside the migratory bird nesting season to avoid and minimize impacts to
migratory birds. The time period associated with the maximum migratory bird nesting season is

approximately December to August annually. The time period associated with the minimum
migratory bird nesting season is April 1 to July 15 annually (timeframe when the majority of
annual bird nesting occurs). Should tree clearance be required during the maximum birdnesting

season, a bird survey must be conducted by a qualified wildlife biologist to identify any nesting
birds in or adjacent to the proposed activity area. If nesting birds are discovered during the
survey, contact GFP to determine an optimal buffer area to protect nesting in the area.

16. Pete Lien & Sons shall contact the GF&P Minerals and Energy Coordinator if tree clearing must
take place during the minimum migratory bird nesting season.

17. Pete Lien & Sons shall conduct the necessary archaeological studies as outlined in the June 13,
2023, letter from the Archaeological Research Center prior to disturbance of any areas identified
as requiring additional study.

18. During the conduct of its exploration activities, Pete Lien & Sons shall avoid bones, artifacts,
foundation remains, or other evidence of previously unrecorded past human use. For specific
direction regarding avoidance of these sites, please contact the SD Archaeological Research Center.

19. If any artifacts or other archaeological or cultural resources are discovered during exploration
activities, the activities shall be halted, and the State Archaeologist notified at once.

Please note that we have assigned your Notice of Intent the following number: EXNI-449. This Notice 
allows you to conduct only the type and amount of work which is hereby being approved. Any additional 
work must be covered by the submission of a new Notice to our office. 

Thank you for your interest in and consideration for the natural resources of South Dakota. 

Sincerely, 

Roberta Hudson 
Engineering Manager I 
Minerals, Mining, and Superfund Program 
Telephone: (605) 773-4201 
E-mail: roberta.hudson@state.sd.us

cc: Stan Michals, Department of Game, Fish and Parks 
Dustin Lloyd, Archaeological Research Center 
Gage Koistinen, Rapid City Office 
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